
April 26, 2021 

 




The Honorable Joseph E. Flescher 

Chairman, Board of County Commissioners 

Indian River County 

1801 27th Street, Building A 

Vero Beach FL 32960 

Dear Chairman Flescher: 

The Indian River County Supervisor of Elections was recently notified that St. Sebastian Catholic Church is 

no longer available to serve as a polling place for precincts 6 and 7. I am seeking approval to move these 

two precincts to the City of Sebastian Community Center located at 1805 N Central Avenue. This will be 

a permanent polling place change. 

The Supervisor of Elections was also notified by the American Legion Hall Post 189 (precinct 8) that they 

will not be renewing their 2021 polling place rental contract. For the November 2, 2021 municipal 

election, precinct 8 will be relocated to the Sebastian Elks Lodge No. 2714 located at 731 S Fleming Street. 

This is a temporary relocation. Since this is a redistricting year our staff thought it would be best to wait 

until the completion of the redistricting process to assign a permanent polling site for precinct 8 voters. 

Voters in the affected precincts will be notified regarding their relocated polling site. I respectfully request 

the Board's approval of the proposed relocation plan. 

Most sincerely, 

Leslie R. Swan 

Supervisor of Elections 
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